

EAA 713 Newsletter May 2021

EAA 713 Club Officers

President – Fred Breisch
Vice President – Karl Lampe
Treasurer – Vicky Leroux
Secretary – Cebe Sue Breisch
Newsletter Editor – Fred Breisch

President's Briefing:



Downwind for KCOD runway 04!

Cebe Sue and I are heading out of town for a few days, so this month's newsletter is early and short! *Just note the date and time for the May meeting and plan on attending.*

We are having something new in the food line-up: Chicken Pot Pies! and a nice salad, so it will be a nice healthy meal. The Chicken Pot Pies look good! Karl and Lynn are baking the pies so we have some expert attention being involved in the finished product.

Last month we had a presentation by 3 YRA board members, Aaron, the new airport director and Tim and Scott the engineers who spoke on the proposed new lighting project for the airport using CARES money.

It looks like this will be a significant improvement for Cody flight operations and will enhance flying safety as well. We all appreciated the YRA board, Aaron (YRA Airport Director) and Tim and Scott from engineering. We also had a good question and answer session.

Well done YRA board members and Aaron, Tim and Scott.



Excellent Turn-Out



Scott giving the presentation

Vice Presidents Korner:

Because we're a bit early this month Karl says: "Come to the meeting, we're going to be showing a video on the Fairchild A-10 development, test and utilization."

Secretaries Report:

EAA Board Meeting April 26, 2021

Fred opened the meeting with all members present. The March minutes were read and approved. The treasurer's report showed the checking account at \$11,172.87 which includes the deposit of the CD which was closed out last month. The Leroux scholarship remains at \$10,000. The scholarship jar received \$40 last month. Thank you for contributing your extra bills to this cause. The report was accepted as read. The April club meeting had 25 including 6 guests – 3 YRA board members, Aaron, the new airport director and Tim and Scott the engineers who spoke on the proposed new lighting project for the airport using CARES money.

Old Business: The scholarship committee met with a new applicant for the Hawk Scholarship. He is Braeden Sersland. The committee recommended him as they felt he was a strong candidate. After the board reviewed his full application Chuck made a motion to accept Braeden to receive the Hawk scholarship. It was seconded by John B and passed unanimously. Next John L suggested we do more to promote the scholarship recipients that have been successful from our program. Suggestions were made to invite them to come back to speak, or get pictures and small write-ups of their pursuits, so we can see the good that our scholarships are doing. This will be pursued.

New Business: Chuck attended the YRA Board meeting and they have approved the new lighting system for the airport. Bids this summer, fall construction for winter usage is the plan. The Choice Air Fare for August is moving forward. We would like to do a Young Eagle program with our pancake breakfast for this fund raiser. We will need volunteer pilots to fly the Young Eagles and volunteers to work the breakfast. Karl presented that Casper College is starting a flight school much like the one at NWC with Choice. May's meeting will be a chicken pot pie and salad dinner and Karl will present the video on the A-10. It will be an interesting video for all. Meeting adjourned. Respectfully submitted,

Cebe Sue Breisch, Secretary

From Your Editor:



Picture taken by Bev Shaw at Oshkosh EAA Fly-In 2019...excellent composition Bev! I think it's a keeper!

Motivated by board member John Leroux, we have been trying to come up with some new ideas for scholarship fund raising and have, for now, a new jar set out on the serving table as you come into the meeting room. So if you have some spare change or too many \$\$\$dollar\$\$\$ bills\$\$\$ in your wallet or purse, just put them into the jar. The money is then collected and deposited into the club bank account — Vicky Leroux is keeping this fund separate from other income inflows...checks are welcome as well!



Project Reports:

Nothing new this month...maybe next month.

"Sunday Morning Breakfast"

Breakfast at 7:00 AM Sunday Morning—bring your appetite and a few tall tales...or tails!

That pretty much wraps-up this month's news.

I'll be seeing you around the airfield, just remember:

Keep the shiny side up,

A Final Reminder:

The May 11th Meeting will take place at the EAA Hangar – <u>start</u> time is 6:00 PM – the club will be providing Chicken Pot Pies!

This is a new meal option that we wanted to try – So, come to the meeting and enjoy Karl Lampe's freshly baked Chicken Pot Pies and Cebe Sue's fresh, Mixed Green Salad....

Also, at no additional cost, some excellent fellowship and maybe a few tall tails!

All the best, Fred



Looks like the sun is setting on this month's newsletter.
Fly Safe!

(If anybody has some news or would like to make a contribution to the newsletter [submit or write an article, send pictures, etc., please send me your material and I'll work it in. Please use Microsoft Word and I will reformat as needed to utilize the material.)